
2023 Annual Meeting Officer Reports 

September 25, 2023 – 12PM 

Zion Lutheran Church 

Welcome back! This is our 58th Annual Meeting of the HCMH Auxiliary and we are excited to 

finally be back in person. 

Please read through our 2023 Annual Report and submit your annual or lifetime membership 

dues either online at www.humboldthosptial.org, mail in to the HCMH Auxiliary or pay for your 

annual dues while you shop at Genevieve’s with cash, check or credit!  

We would like to thank all Board and Auxiliary Members for supporting the endeavors of our 

organization. We could not repeatedly be providing quality support to our hospital, senior living 

facilities, community, and the patients we serve without the GREATLY appreciated staff, 

volunteers, officers, and committees. THANK YOU!  

Welcome 2023 HCMH Auxiliary Board Members 

President: Jane Coltvet 2024   

Vice President: Phyllis Warren 2023 

Secretary: Sharon Erickson     2024 

Treasurer: Jacki Lerdal 2025 

New and Returning Board Members are: 

2025 

2025 

2024 

2024 

2024 

2025 

Mary Cero 

Denise Hartford 

Continuing Board Members are:    

Allison Christensen      

Kathy Eck

Sue Malloy 

Meg Thompson 

Nominating Committee: Jacki Lerdal, Sue Malloy, and Sharon Erickson 

President’s Report 

As president I would like to thank all Board and Auxiliary members for supporting the endeavors 

of our organization. We could not provide quality support to our hospital’s various departments, 

Long Term Care, Springvale Assisted and Independent Living, the community and patients we 

serve without the greatly appreciated staff, volunteers, officers and committees. Thank you! 

A special thank you to Kelmar’s’ and the kitchen for providing treats for us to sell. In February 
we passed out Chex Mix made by Kelmar's to all the departments in the hospital. On April 28th 
and 29th we had our annual $6 jewelry sale and silent auction where we raised approximately 
$4,188.64.

AUXILIARY 



Our giving for 2022-2023 is as follows: 

- Awarded 3 - $1,000 scholarships to highs school seniors pursuing health related 

careers

- Awarded 2 - $1,000 continuing education scholarships to employees who are furthering 
their education

- Purchased a $11,474.18 Bladder Scanner to be used throughout the hospital.

Jane Coltvet,  

HCMH Auxiliary President 

Membership Report 
The Humboldt Hospital Auxiliary Membership for 2023 is 147 members. We have 60 Life 

Members, and 84 Annual members. Our annual dues are $10.00 for yearly Membership, and 

$150 for Life Time Membership. A constant goal of this Committee is increasing our 

membership. This year your Auxiliary Board worked very hard to recruit new members. We are 

proud of new members we have acquired. We DO still need your help.  PLEASE help us grow in 

our support for our hospital and your Auxiliary. Your dues enable us to provide three $1,000 

scholarships for students in the Class of 2023 who are pursuing careers in the medical field, and 

for advanced educational opportunities for our hospital staff. We also provide much needed 

equipment for the Hospital. We just really need YOUR support. You may join on line at 

www.humboldthospital.org under the Auxiliary tab, in Genevieve’s Cafe and Gift Shop, or mail a 

check to the HCMH Auxiliary, 1000 15th Street North, Humboldt, IA 50548. We would also ask 

that you update your address and phone numbers when you renew. Thank you for your 

continued membership and support. 

Pat Worthington and Margaret Tellier, 

HCMH Auxiliary Membership Committee 

Scholarship
The HCMH Auxiliary Scholarship Committee was able to present three $1,000 scholarships to 

members of the Humboldt High School graduating class of 2023. Each of these students 

completed the application process and will be going into a health care related field.  

- Noelle Hamand will be attending Buena Vista University. Her plans are to become an

occupational therapist.

- Taylar Lynn Nolting will be attending Hawkeye Community College. She plans to go into

the nursing field.

- Hailey Stone will be attending Iowa Central Community College. She plans to become a

nurse or nurse practitioner.

$1,000 Continuing Education Scholarships are available each year for students who are pursing 

a career in a health related field. We encourage past high school scholarship recipients and any 

other students who are in any health related field to complete an application for the continuing 

education awards. The Continuing Education Scholarship applications are available at the front 

registration desk at the Humboldt County Memorial Hospital (or online). The guidelines for the 

award are printed on the application form.  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.humboldthospital.org&c=E,1,3XSxnjM6fRzKxt9awimXlkPG5Mp-bD3J4Od0OYMdXilPnSga6tAEuNw9aIlpH5XtkoOnI1j5Sm4tb9z6aU_8tb9XISkDE4hO1YdwSnIO7VXV5-SZ-ECyCw,,&typo=1&ancr_add=1


Two Continuing Education Scholarships were awarded in 2023 to applicants meeting the 

guidelines.  

- Nicole Dentlinger is attending Simmons University and studying for her MSN – Family

Nurse Practitioner. She is employed at HCMH.

- April D. Schmidt is attending Western Governors University and studying for her RN-

BSN. She is also employed at HCMH.

Marilyn Johnson, Allison Christensen and Phyllis Warren 

HCMH Auxiliary Scholarship Committee 

In Memory of our Beloved Deceased Auxiliary Members: 

Deceased members as of September 26-August 21, 2023 

Mike Worthington    Nov. 1, 2022 

Nadine Hockel       Nov. 14, 2022 

Harriett Thomas     Nov. 16, 2022 

Mariam Zeman       Dec. 10, 2022 

Neva Helvick       Dec. 23, 2022 

Donna Cooper       Dec. 27, 2023 

Betty Burkhart        Jan. 17, 2023 

Mary Lou Warner     Feb. 17, 2023 

Doris Kuehnast        Feb. 19, 2023 

Judy Harklau       March 11. 2023 

Janice Hill       April 21, 2023 

Joyce Fisher       April 22, 2023 

Evelyn Pedersen    June 2, 2023  





Genevieve’s Café & Gift Shop 
With the addition of the Genevieve’s Facebook page that was set-up last year, we have been 

able to reach a lot more people and keep them up to date with all sales and incoming products. 

We’ve added some new products this past year and incorporated a “pre-packed” gift basket at 

different price points to make gift giving easier during the holiday season. We’ve also started 

carrying more customized HCMH Apparel that the employes have become very fond of.  

Genevieve’s Spring Jewelry Sale brought in $4,188.64 and 7 new annual members. 

If you are interested in volunteering at Genevieve’s please contact Bri Berte at 515-332-7626 or 

email, brienneb@humboldthospital.org. 

HCMH - Genevieve’s Financial Report: 
- September 1, 2022 to August 31, 2023

o Net Sales - $64,912.38

- September 1, 2021 to August 31, 2022

o Net Sales - $64,524.26

- September 1, 2020 to August 31, 2021

o Net Sales - $52,054.27

- *September 1, 2018 to August 21, 2019

o Net Sales - $2,966.85

HCMH Merchandise and Expense Account - Ending Outstanding Balance as of 7/31/2022 - 

$9,822.72  

Stay healthy and come shop at Genevieve’s this holiday season! 

Brienne Berte, Hospital Representative 

AUXILIARY

AUXILIARY MEMBERSHIP FORM 
Name:________________________________________________

Address:______________________________________________

City:______________________State:______ Zip:____________

Phone:_______________________________________________ 

Email:________________________________________________

1 YEAR MEMBERSHIP - $10  LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP - $150

Mail cash or check payable to: 

HCMH Auxiliary, 1000 N. 15th Street, Humboldt, IA 50548

May also purchase with credit card online or at Genevieve’s.

Please contact me!

I would like to 

volunteer at

Genevieve’s 

Cafe & Gift Shop




